
 

 

 

 

February 6, 2023 

 

Dear Villagers, Team members, Family members and Friends; 

A discrepancy was noted in the posted and distributed February 5, 2023 COVID letter. The 
letter read, “However, we are continuing broad based testing weekly of all staff until we are 
positive free for 14 days”.  
 
We have decided that we will not be instituting broad based testing at this time. We are not 
required to complete broad based testing per CDC guidelines with outbreak status.  We will 
be following the contact trace testing as the CDC recommends, with the understanding that 
decisions about testing may evolve rapidly. Please recognize the diligence put forth to 
review all influencing factors and know that we put the health of our Villagers and Team 
members in the forefront. 
 
My apology to you all for this discrepancy,  
 
Jennifer Hoelzel Bouhram RN, WCC 
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